
Central New York Library Resources Council

Executive Committee

Wednesday, February 13, 2013
3:00 p.m.

CLRC 
Present:
Debby Emerson, CLRC Executive Director 
Deborah Hailston-Jaworski (Faxton-St. Luke’s Healthcare) Member-at-Large
Maija McLaughlin (Fayetteville Free Library), Vice President 

Pamela McLaughlin (Syracuse University), President
Jeff Wooldridge (Mid-York Library System), Treasurer – via phone conference
Not present:
Patricia Skelly (Oneida/Herkimer BOCES School Library System), Secretary
· Action Items
· Pat will include list of corrections when minutes are amended.
· Debby will check with Mary on state of memberships.  
· Debby will have Mary head the schedules with the exact grant periods in future reports.
· Debby will send answers to budget questions to accompany financial reports to board for next weeks meeting.
· Pamela will check on the performance evaluation procedure of the Executive Director.
· Debby will rewrite the Assistant Director job description based on the board’s discussion.
· Debby will put together a recommendation of salary adjustment for the Assistant Director for the board’s consideration.
· Pamela called the meeting to order at 3:03 p.m.
· Minutes of December 5, 2012 Meeting
· The minutes for December 5, 2012 were approved as amended. M(Hailston-Jaworski)/S/Approved unanimously.
· Corrections: second bullet under Executive Directors Report – licensies/licenses; first bullet under Amended CLRC Budget – whre/where; second bullet under Amended CLRC Budget – Clarie’s/Claire’s; throughout document Debbie/Debby
· Pamela requested that Pat include what amendments to the minutes are made for final approval in all future minutes.
· Financial Reports ending December 31, 2012

· Jeff reported expenses and income a little more than 50% by December but the balance of that is in timing. Finances look good.
· Finance Committee recommends the reports for approval to send to board.
· Pamela had questions on some of the line items.  Debby will get answers to questions to send along with report to the board. 

· Account 305.00 Member Dues
· Account 325.02 Delivery
· Account 510.22 OCLC Bib Ctr Expenses
· Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual-RBDB 2011 (page 10)

· Profit & Loss Budget vs. Actual-RBDB 2012 (page 11)

· Jeff requested having Mary head the schedules with the exact grant periods.
· Motion made to send financial reports to the board contingent upon receiving the answers to the questions that had been raised to be submitted separately to the board. M(Wooldridge)/S/Approved

· Executive Director’s Report

· Shorter report due to holiday vacation.
· Great deal of office activity focusing on preparing Advocacy Day in Albany. Still need a couple of group leaders.
· Library Resources and Serivces Committee reviewed RBDB applications and have come up with proposals for the board to vote on at their meeting.  Some outside readers are being used because some reviewers have applied for grant funding and they want to avoid conflict of interest.  The committee is proposing partially funding all because they are worthy projects.
· Deborah asked about discussion on services to VA Hospital. Debby reported that she had been in contact with staff from Albany regarding the circuit library and how they could adapt program to their needs.  Follow-up calls were made but no solution has been decided on at this time.
· Maija asked about iSchool Virtual Internship. New program involving a chat room.  Debby had one contact with a computer science person looking into the digitization project.  Project did not fit their actual needs.  Based on her experience Debby said it was not a hugely successful project by the iSchool.
· Deborah requested that the full name or acronym be used to reference her organization (FSLH or Faxton-St. Luke’s Healthcare) not just Faxton.
· Personnel

· Assistant Director-Regional Archivist Position: Discussion was held on the job description prepared by Debby and Deirdre.  Debby investigated which other 3Rs have assistant directors – 4 of 9 have one – and what their salary schedules are.  Discussion was held regarding the appropriateness of changing the title vs the job description itself. Debby will rewrite the job description based on the discussion. Executive Board will look at new description and then adjust salary based on Debby’s recommendation. It will then be sent to the Board for approval.
· Performance Evaluation of Executive Director: Debby has not had one yet and she is coming up on her two year anniversary. Pamela will research our guidelines on the process.
· Updates:

· NY State Budget – will receive same funding as last year – happy not to be cut but on Advocacy Day main message will be regarding restoring funding to 2007 level
· Library Advocacy Day – March 5, 2013 – bus going as has in the past – Anna still looking for a couple of group leaders. On Feb. 27 speaker coming in to train in persuasive speaking to help us improve our message to legislators – free to leaders.

· Brand Development Retreat – Friday, April 12, 201,  9-4 at the meeting room in Baldwinsville Public Library.  Board, Planning Committee, and staff will be involved.
· Legislative Breakfasts – two completed events – both were very successful with positive feedback from both legislators and library advocates – “speed dating” format worked well
· NY3Rs Activities – Claire’s work for them is going very well. Have worked out system so that she is not overwhelmed by all 9 directors giving her work to do.  Debby will monitor situation so her time is not abused.
· Other

· Deborah will be hosting the next Executive Board and Finance Committee meetings at the Faxton Campus of Faxton-St. Luke’s Healthcare on Bennett St. in Utica. 

· Approval of Board Agenda
· A motion was made to approve the agenda of next week’s Board meeting with the removal of item 4A. M(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.
· Adjournment
· The meeting was adjourned at 4:02 p.m.  M(Wooldridge)/S/Approved unanimously.
Next meeting Wednesday, March 13, 2013 3:00 p.m. 
Minutes were produced from the recording of the actual meeting by Patricia Skelly.

Respectfully submitted,

Patricia M Skelly,

Secretary

Oneida/Herkimer BOCES School Library System
